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Dallas, July 6, 2020 — We believe that the ruling issued this morning from Judge Boasberg is not supported by the law or the facts of the case.
Furthermore, we believe that Judge Boasberg has exceeded his authority in ordering the shutdown of the Dakota Access Pipeline, which has been
safely operating for more than three years. We will be immediately pursuing all available legal and administrative processes and are confident that
once the law and full record are fully considered Dakota Access Pipeline will not be shut down and that oil will continue to flow.

We intend to immediately file a motion to stay this decision and if not granted, to pursue a stay and expedited appeal with the Court of Appeals. We
also believe that the Army Corps of Engineers has the ultimate jurisdiction over this matter, pursuant to its regulations governing Corps property.

We will continue to cooperate with the Corps through their process as we believe, as does the Corps per their filing with the District Court, that the
proper procedures were followed in granting the original easement and that their work will reconfirm that the easement across federally owned lands in
North Dakota was properly granted.

The economic implications of the Judge’s order are too big to ignore and we will do all we can to ensure its continued operation. The Dakota Access
Pipeline is the only direct pipeline from North Dakota to the distribution hub in Patoka, lllinois, from where this domestically produced Bakken-
produced crude oil is transported to refineries throughout the Midwest and the Gulf Coast. Billions of dollars in tax and royalty revenue will be lost by
state, local and tribal governments in North Dakota, South Dakota, lowa and lllinois. Farmers will suffer as crude transportation will move to rail,
displacing corn, wheat and soy crops that would normally be moved to market. Ironically, the counties along these rail lines will face increased
environmental risks due to the increased amount of crude oil travelling by rail.

This pipeline is the safest, most environmentally responsible method for moving North Dakota’s crude oil to refining markets around the country.
Shutting down this critical piece of infrastructure would throw our country’s crude supply system out of balance, negatively impact several significant
industries, inflict more damage on an already struggling economy, and jeopardize our national security.

This was an ill-thought-out decision by the Court that should be quickly remedied.

Hit#
Energy Transfer Media Relations 214.840.5820
Vicki Granado or Lisa Coleman Media@energytransfer.com
Energy Transfer Investor Relations 214.981.0795

Bill Baerg, Brent Ratliff, Lyndsay Hannah Investorrelations@energytransfer.com


mailto:Media@energytransfer.com
mailto:investorrelations@energytransfer.com

